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Hanover Township Sewer Authority

June 3, 2013
Hanover Township Building
Chairman Greg Call called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Board members attending were Chairman Greg Call, Vice-Chairman Timothy Seech, and
Secretary/Treasurer Nancy Voelker.  Others attending were Solicitors John Salopek and Frank Paganie,
Gannett Fleming Project Engineer Paul Pennington, office assistant Patty Garrett, and seven township residents/property owners.  
Executive Session: There was an executive session held after adjournment of this meeting to discuss litigation issues. No action was taken. 
Meeting Minutes: Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of May 20, 2013; Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously. 

New Business:  Residents of Robinson Township questioned the costs of tapping into the sewer system when they build their new house in the HTSA service area.  They were unaware that the system was installed along the front of their property or they would have requested a tap be installed when the lines were put in.  A letter will be drafted and forwarded to the property owners with the costs of tapping the line once the line material used by the contractor is verified.
The neighbor next door to the above property raised a concern in a letter about a portion of his property being taken by eminent domain for the sewer lines.  Engineer and solicitor will determine if this was the case.  The lines in that area had to be redirected during construction.  If eminent domain was necessary for the original plan, we need to verify that it is still necessary once the changes were made.  It not, possibly release the property seizure. 
Permanent safety and security signage needs to be obtained for the plant property as recommended by the insurance company.  The Authority will research the cost of such signage and determine the number, placement, and verbiage of the signs.  

Mr. Call made a motion to set the date at July 1, 2013 for Phase 2 tap fees to be paid before property is liened.  Mr. Seech seconded.  Roll call Mr. Call—yes; Mr. Seech—yes; Mrs. Voelker—no.  Motion passed. 
Old Business:  Still trying to get a meeting together with the Live Nation attorneys to finish the agreement for sewer services.  There are still many questions to be answered, but it is difficult to find a mutual available time with the concerts now ongoing.  
There are more issues with Bella Contract 6.  Mr. Pennington will find out if their one year past substantial completion has run out on their performance bond.  Bella will be notified to fix one issue by June 7, 2013 or the Authority will fix the issue and back-bill Bella for the work.  
The Cincinnati takeover agreement will be discussed in the engineer’s report.

Mr. Salopek has submitted water shut-off policy options for board consideration.  

Washington Sewer Council is investigating the issue of a customer’s sewage running onto a neighbor’s property located in Phase 1.  This customer has not yet connected to the HTSA sewer system.  
Solicitor Report:  Mr. Salopek has responded to the Right-to-Know request for information on multi-EDU properties in the HTSA system.
Engineer Report: Mr. Pennington presented his and Mr. Rae’s opinions on the Exhibit B comments from Cincinnati Insurance for the takeover.  

Graziani Construction needs to do some restoration work on Grey Lane. 
The Bavington Interceptor needs an amendment to the WCCED Developer’s Agreement.  

Mr. Lashhorn will coordinate pump startups with TEPCO.

Adjournment:  Mr. Seech made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:06 p.m.; seconded by Mr. Call.  Motion passed unanimously.         

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Nancy Voelker, Secretary
 
